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MEMORANDUM  
 
TO:   Presidents and agency directors, The Texas A&M University System* 
 
FROM:   Chancellor John Sharp  
 
DATE:   October 1, 2019 
 
SUBJECT:   Vaping ban 
 

We, as a society, are facing a serious health risk that we are just beginning to understand.  
 

Vaping and the use of electronic cigarettes have been associated with serious illness and 
deadly lung disease. Earlier this month, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention reported 
that it is aware of more than 800 cases of lung injury and 12 deaths in the U.S. All of the cases 
have one element in common: a history of e-cigarette product use or vaping.  
 

I do not want to take any unnecessary chances with the health of our students, faculty and 
staff. To that end, I am directing the presidents of each of the 11 universities and the directors of 
the eight state agencies within The Texas A&M University System to ban the use of e-cigarettes 
and vaping as soon as possible. 
 

Smoking is banned in most places in the System already. But the ban on vaping is to be 
mandatory and expanded to every inch of the Texas A&M System. 
 

This health threat is serious enough that I want to see the ban include every building, 
outside space, parking lot, garage and laboratory within the Texas A&M System. The ban also 
should extend to every facility of our $950 million research enterprise and all System properties 
in the 250 Texas counties in which the Texas A&M System has a presence. 
 

Further, I think it would be appropriate and responsible to stop selling any e-cigarette 
products or vaping paraphernalia, if there are any points of sale at any place within our vast System.  
 

I would like to see the ban in place today, but I understand the practicalities of running 
major institutions. So I will ask that the bans be implemented as soon as is practical.  

 
Thank you to President Michael K. Young at the flagship campus for the inspiration for 

this important ban, and please know that your actions could be saving the lives of those within The 
Texas A&M System family.  
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* 
Texas A&M International University President Pablo Arenaz 
Texas A&M University-Texarkana President Emily F. Cutrer 
Tarleton State University President James Hurley 
Texas A&M University-Kingsville President Mark A. Hussey 
Texas A&M University-Central Texas President Marc Nigliazzo 
Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi President Kelly M. Quintanilla 
Texas A&M University-Commerce President Mark Rudin 
Prairie View A&M University President Ruth Simmons 
Texas A&M University-San Antonio President Dr. Cynthia Teniente-Matson 
West Texas A&M University President Walter V. Wendler 
Texas A&M University President Michael K. Young 
 
Texas A&M Veterinary Medicine Diagnostic Laboratory Bruce Akey 
Texas A&M Engineering Experiment Station Director Katherine Banks 
Texas A&M Forest Service Director Tom Boggus 
Texas A&M Engineering Extension Service Director David Coatney 
Texas A&M AgriLIFE Extension Director Jeff Hyde  
Texas Division of Emergency Management Director Nim Kidd 
Texas A&M AgriLIFE Research Director Patrick Stover 
Texas A&M Transportation Institute Greg Winfree  
 
 


